LNID Board of Trustees Meeting
Thursday, June 17, 2021
10:00 am; via  Zoom

      Meeting brought to order at 10:00 am.
           Present:  Glenda Stewart-Smith, Sandie Wilson, Coral Brown, Reinhart Maier, Bill Kresowaty
	         (Pam Mann joined by phone approx. 10:35)

Old Business

    1.  Acceptance of minutes from May 21, 2021 board meeting:  
	Moved by Sandie, seconded by Reinhart, carried.
    2.  Water Quality Test:  E. coli and chloroform counts were high because a beach water sample was used.  Glenda phoned Internal Health .  It’s safe for swimming but any one taking water from the lake for domestic use must treat it.  

    3.  BCLSS Monitoring:  Shawna Wilman has volunteered to help Coral do the monitoring.  Thank you Shawna and Coral.

    4.  Derilect Property:  Pam has contacted the owner at 314 Westview Rd. in regards to derelict property (cabana at water’s edge which must be removed by July 1).  No update so far. 

    5.  Golf Course Development:  Verna has spoken to Jeff Wiseman from MOTI who is not in favour of the development but at this point it is up to final approval from official responsible for water.

    6.  AGM :  Meeting will proceed by Zoom at 10:00 am on Saturday, June 19, 2021.
· Val Windsor will chair the meeting
· Conversion will be a topic of discussion.  Sabrina Monteith will be in attendance to answer questions and give information about conversion. 

New Business
     1.  Financial Report: Pam Mann
	Carried forward. 
	Draft statement moved to accept by Sandie, seconded by Reinhart. 

   

    2. Water Report: Coral Brown
	Lake level reported at 16.1’.  Storage at Horn Lake is basically full at .99m.  Gates will be open by Nature Trust on June 30 to release water. 
· Discussion followed regarding how much it should be opened and getting knowledge asap on how high our lake will be in order to plan pumping and not delay until fall and risk pumping after ice is on the lake again. Sandie stated that at least 3 trustees should discuss pumping before a decision is made to pump. 
· Reinhart expressed the opinion that we should hold off pumping “out of our aquifer” when we’re at the same time afraid of the effects of the golf resort taking water out of the aquifer. 
· It was discovered that Golder has a lake data monitor in the water near our pump and uses our right of way to access it.  Reinhart was told by their employees that Golder was commissioned by the Golf Resort to collect the data. 
· We will table to a future meeting a discussion and review of background information and principles to guide future pumping decisions.
3.   Turstee Election:  Sandi Wilson has been re-elected trustee by acclamation.  Congratulations Sandi. 


  
Adjournment :  Moved by Sandie, seconded by Reinhart.  
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